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Flagler County Sheriff's Deputy Injured In 
Crash, Non-Life Threatening Injuries 

A Flagler County Sheriff’s deputy was injured today when his motorcycle crashed while attempting to 
apprehend a fleeing driver from a previous crash.  

Bret Wood, a deputy on a motorcycle unit, responded to the scene of a crash at State Road 100 and 
Interstate 95. Once on scene, one vehicle involved in the crash fled. Deputy Wood attempted a traffic 
stop on the vehicle, an older model white Buick Rendezvous with a South Carolina license plate, as it 
entered the on-ramp for I-95 South. The vehicle stopped abruptly causing Deputy Wood to lose control 
of his motorcycle and strike the pavement. The vehicle then fled the scene. 

Deputy Wood suffered non-life threatening injuries to his chin, chest and arms. Sheriff Rick Staly 
arrived at the crash scene to check on Deputy Wood as he was being placed in the ambulance to be 
transported to the hospital. Deputy Wood is expected to make a full recovery.  

 
Left: Deputy Wood’s motorcycle after the crash.  Right: Cpl. Vedder and Sheriff Staly at the hospital with Deputy Wood. 

“Thank God Deputy Wood was wearing his helmet because he took a hard hit to the head,” Sheriff Rick 
Staly said. “I’m glad that he’s going to be okay. Now we need to track down the driver.” 

http://www.flaglersheriff.com/
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A be-on-the-lookout for the vehicle that fled has been issued to surrounding counties. The driver has 
charges pending of leaving the scene of a crash with property damage, for the initial crash Deputy Wood 
was responding to, and leaving the scene of a crash with injury, a felony, for the crash involving Deputy 
Wood.  

The driver was described as a white male in his 60s, approximately 5’7” with white hair, wearing a light 
colored shirt and brown pants. Anyone with information on this case is asked to contact the Sheriff’s 
Office at 386-313-4911 or call Crimestoppers at 1-888-277-TIPS (8477) to remain anonymous. You 
may be eligible for a reward up to $1,000.00.  
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